
Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - REFUSAL

	Ref: AD/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2009/0329/P (PA) & 0330 (LBC)

	Development Proposed:
	Extension off the kitchen to form a garden room at Little Blacksticks Lane, Chipping

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council – No comments received



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Lancashire County Council (Archaeology) – No archaeological comments to make.



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Planning (Listed Buildings & Conservation Areas) Act 1990.

Policy ENV19 - Listed Buildings (setting).

Policy ENV20 – Alteration/Extension of Listed Buildings

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy G1 - Development Control.



	POLICY REASONS FOR REFUSAL:

	The proposal would be detrimental to the character and setting of the listed building because of its prominence and incongruity with the 17th century front facade.  This would be contrary to Policies ENV19 and ENV20 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Little Blacksticks is an isolated Grade II listed house within the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.  The list description suggests the house to be late 17th century and refers to the chamfered mullioned windows with hood moulds on the east (front) and west elevations.  The oldest section is adjoined by a two storey build of random rubble which the applicant advises was originally a shippon.  From the east (front) elevation of the latter projects a single storey extension probably of the 19th century (list description).  The 1845 Ordnance Survey Map does not show this extension.

15 December 2008 – agent advised (see letter) at pre-application of the opinion that the proposal would be prominent and incongruous and contrary to C.7 of PPG15.

2004/0928 – rear conservatory – LBC granted 2004.

87/433 – change of use of vacant loft (barn) to holiday flat – PP granted 1988.

82/274 – alterations to existing driveway – PP granted 1982.

Paragraph C.7 of PPG15 is relevant.  “Modern extensions should not dominate the existing building in either scale, material or situation (my underline)”.  

In my opinion the essence of this listed building is its distinctive 17th century character and appearance.  The existing single storey extension, whilst constructed in matching stonework, appears as an incongruous aberration at the main façade.  The proposed development would compound this and detract from the character and setting of the listed building.  The rear conservatory approved in 2004 has been built.



	RECOMMENDATION: That listed building consent and planning permission be refused.


DATE INSPECTED: 





TELEPHONE CLLRS:  YES / NO


DATE:














